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Subject of the Grievance
This grievance alleges that Company failed to fill two vacancies in the Materials Handler
classification at the Marysville Distribution Center in the manner provided for in the
Agreement.

Facts of the Case
Company hired two temporary additional Materials Handlers. The first has an employment
date of December 23, 1985 and was rehired after a short layoff to relieve behind an absent
employee. The second was employed February 17, 1988, and like the first Materials
Handler, was rehired after a short layoff to provide relief for additional workload. Both were
hired prior to the adoption of the language in Section 106.12, temporary additional
employees.

The Materials Distribution Center currently has 31 Materials Handler positions filled. Of the
31, 22 have been filled since the temporary additional Materials Handler was hired with the
12/31/85 employment date was hired. They were filled as follows:

Subsection 205.5(a)
Subsection 205.5(b)
Subsection 205.5(c)
Title 206

preferential consideration
Priority 1
Unrestricted Appointment
Demotion and Layoff



The three 205.5(c) unrestricted appointments went to temporary additional employees who
[all] have greater seniority than does the temporary additional. All three of those
appointments took place between 1/2/86 and 8/21/86. All vacancies filled in the Materials
Hanlder classification at the headquarters subsequent to 8/21/86 were filled by application of
Section 205.5(b) Priority 1 transfer, Subsection 206.15 demotion, or Subsection 206.17
relocation. During the last nine years, there has been no opportunity for Company to convert
this temporary additional employee to non-temporary additional status via the provisions of
Subsection 205.5(c), unrestricted appointment.

Discussion
It is apparent from the above record that indeed, Company has been filling vacancies in the
contractually prescribed manner with the caveat that there is no contractual requirement to
consider seniority in the application of Subsection 205.5(c), unrestricted appointments.

Pursuant to UA 87-29, the temporary additional would have to be placed into an authorized
vacancy pursuant to Subsection 205.5(c), he could not receive consideration for placement
in that headquarters through the priority one or transfer provisions.

Also under the terms of that letter agreement, once an employee reaches regular status
pursuant to Section 106.5, the employee becomes entitled to all of the benefits and
entitlements that attached to regular status.

Company is currently in the process of filling three additional Materials Handler positions
and would backfill the position currently held by the temporary additional as a regular
vacancy if it were vacated. That is because the temporary additional position has been in
every headcount (employee control number) since that became company's manner of
authorizing positions.

Decision
Based on this unique set of circumstances and without prejudice, the Pre-Review Committee
is in agreement that the temporary additional designation should be dropped from this
Materials Handlers' status.
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